Human Services Budget Recommendations Committee
September 30, 2019
Town Offices, Wheelwright Room
[bookmark: _GoBack]Final Minutes

Members present: Amy McLaughlin, Sherri Nixon, Kirsten Arends, Christine Souter (via telephone)
Human Services/Welfare Administrator present: Pam McElroy

Meeting called to order at 3:00 pm by Amy McLaughlin.

Rockingham Nutrition Meals on Wheels requested $9,785.00 for FY20.  This is an increase of 3% over FY19.  It was stated that the increase was due to a 3.5% increase in the cost of food.  The Committee voted unanimously to recommend $9,785.00 for FY20.

Great Bay Kids Company replied to Chris right away with the requested information.  GBKC requested $2,495.00 for FY20.  This is an increase of $495.00 over FY19.  The Committee voted unanimously to recommend $2,495.00 for FY20.

Sherri noted the total recommended allocations, as of today, is $103,805.00.  FY 2019 total allocated was $106,625.00.  It was noted that Area Home Care did not submit a request for FY2020.

Someone from the Human Services Committee should be at the BRC Meeting for questions as Chris answering would be a conflict of interest.  She will, however, be able to present a report at the Pre-Budget Meeting.

At 3:15 pm the Committee closed the budget portion of the meeting.

At 3:15 pm the Committee opened the meeting for discussion regarding information received from agencies.

Cross Roads is working on a new boarding house/low-income housing.

Waypoint is rebranding.  

Annie’s Angels is busy.  

A new Foundation in Portsmouth with a housing component is in the works at Creek Farm.  No further details are available at this time.

When following up with agencies on the FY20 submissions, Richie McFarland Children’s Center and Rockingham Community Action both said they would be happy to meet with the Human Services Subcommittee to answer questions or provide additional information about their organizations.  The Human Services Committee would like to keep merit of grants as the focus rather than meeting directly with the organizations.

Meeting adjourned at 3:32 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Pam McElroy
Human Services Administrator
